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Notice – Indigenous Services 
Canada contacting individuals 

regarding Wills 
 

For Immediate Release 
 
(Kahnawake – 16, Seskéha/August 2019) The Mohawk Council of 
Kahnawà:ke (MCK) wishes to inform the community that Indigenous 
Services Canada (“the Department”) is currently in the process of 
returning wills to several members of the community as a result of the 
Department ceasing the practice of safekeeping wills belonging to First 
Nations individuals. 
 
The Department does not have all the information to contact living 
testators or family members. This is the reason that some community 
members have received a call or social media message from the firm 
SIRCO or GROUPE SIRCO. The latter is mandated by the Department to 
identify, locate and authenticate individuals before any confidential 
documentation can be sent. 
 
Anyone with concerns on the legitimacy of the call can contact the Call 
center of the Government of Canada at 1-833-784-4401 or send an email 
to SAC.Testaments-Wills.ISC@canada.ca. 
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Media Inquiries: 
Joe Delaronde 
Political Press Attaché 
450- 632-7500 ext 63251 
joe.delaronde@mck.ca 
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Mohawk Council 
of Kahnawà:ke 
Kahnawà:ke Mohawk 
Territory 
P.O. Box 720 
J0L 1B0 
 
Tel: (450) 632-7500 
Fax: (450) 638-5958 
 
As per the MCK 
Communications Protocol, 
all media requests must be 
arranged through the Public 
Relations / Communications 
Unit 
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